
 

Version 2.0 May 2023 

Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 

ADVICE 

Issued by Cairns Maritime Region on 13 April 2024 

Area:             Far North Queensland

Locality: Stanley Island – Flinders Group National Park 

Activity: Reduction burn 

Mariners are advised that:  
 
A planned burn operation is scheduled to be conducted on Stanley Island, which is located at 
approximate position latitude 14° 08.742’ E, longitude 144° 14.947’E, commencing from the 13th April 
2024 until the 17th April 2024. The burn operations have the potential for smoke and ash to blow over 
the Flinders Group National Park and surrounding waters which may restrict visibility. 
 
Persons with respiratory concerns are advised to take appropriate measures to mitigate any risks. 
 
Mariners are advised to navigate with caution.

 

 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Cairns Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4052 7400  Email: vtscairns@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Cairns) - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 


